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Date issued: 27th of June 2023

Freedom of Information Request 94/23
 
We are writing in response to your Freedom of Information request. Your request has been considered in accordance with the requirements of the Freedom of Information Act and our Data and Information Management Policy.
 
YOU ASKED US…

Please could you supply me with a noise report and vibration report for the work you have carried out as per the permit from the local council?

RESPONSE

Transport for Wales have interpreted this to be in relation to a Section 61 notice which is when a construction company applies to the Local Authority for consent to carry out works which are likely to have a significant impact on the neighbourhood due to its generation of noise and vibration.
Please find attached information which I have listed out the document titles under the relevant scope below for ease of reference. 
Aberdare New Platform (Dec 2022 / Jan 2023)
RVT Group Noise & Vibration Monitoring – Sheet piling within Sobel Centre side of railway embankment. 
1. Aberdare New Platform - 208675  Aberdare  CF44 8YY_2022-12-26_06-02 (19 – 25 Dec 2022)
1. Aberdare New Platform - 208675  Aberdare  CF44 8YY_2023-01-02_06-02 (26 Dec 2022 – 01 Jan 2023)
1. Aberdare New Platform - 208675  Aberdare  CF44 8YY_2023-01-09_06-02 (02 – 08 Jan 2023)
1. Aberdare New Platform - 208675  Aberdare  CF44 8YY_2023-01-16_06-01 (09 – 15 Jan 2023)
1. Aberdare New Platform - 208675  Aberdare  CF44 8YY_2023-01-23_06-02 (16 – 22 Jan 2023)

Aberdare Embankment Widening Platform (Apr / May 2022)
Embankment Widening (Compound side) Noise Monitoring for Sheet Piling

1. Aberdare Embankment Widening - Noise Monitoring Location
1. Aberdare Embankment Widening - Aberdare Law Courts - Noise Monitoring Data 12 - 19.05.22

Embankment Widening (Compound side) Vibration Monitoring for Sheet Piling

1. Aberdare Embankment Widening - 34522__JOFOWI_2022-06-08T153039.3710000100-2023-06-08T153039.3710000100_vtop



We hope this information is of use to you. 

Yours sincerely,  
 
Transport for Wales

Appeal Rights
If you are unhappy with the way your request has been handled and wish to make a complaint or request a review of our decision, please write to the Head of Freedom of Information at either Transport for Wales, 3 Llys Cdwyn, Pontypridd, CF37 4TH or freedomofinformation@tfw.wales. Your request must be submitted within 40 working days of receipt of this letter. If you are not content with the outcome of the internal review, you have the right to apply directly to the Information Commissioner for a decision. 
The Information Commissioner (ICO) can be contacted at Information Commissioner's Office, Wycliffe House, Water Lane, Wilmslow, Cheshire, SK9 5AF or you can contact the ICO through the 'Make a Complaint' section of their website on this link: https://ico.org.uk/make-a-complaint/ 
The relevant section to select will be "Official or Public Information".
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